
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

February 20, 2007                                          Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of February 12, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, talked to the commissioners about a delinquent 

personal property issue.   

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, reported that he had passed his last test for 

certification.  The commissioners congratulated him.  Kenny reported on improvements 

that are being done.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the commissioners a current equipment list.  

The group discussed upgrading of equipment.  John reported on what crews were doing. 

 

Annie Grevas, Community Corrections, and Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, met with 

the board and went over the Juvenile Justice Authority FY 08 Grant Applications, for 

approval.  Commissioner McGavran moved to submit all applications.  Commissioner 

McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  Commissioner McGavran moved to approve 

Ottawa County’s share of Mendee Cramer’s salary.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  

Motion carried. 

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 42.  Ken discussed maintenance 

issues. 

                

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   


